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The Lord continues to work in this place.  Julia Colop, who is 15 years old, was 
added to the Church through Baptism. She is currently 
preparing to serve the Lord in the music ministry. Pray for the 
Lord to work in her life and that she not depart from God's 
ways.  
 

Alejandra Nolasco, 16 years old, was baptized according to 
God's command.  She is currently receiving Bible Studies.  It is 
our desire that in time, she will serve the Lord in the ministry; 
pray that she does not depart from God´s ways. 

 

 

The Tzoy Juan family are a family that we visited a few years 
ago.  They were saved but later they left church.  The Lord has 
returned them to his ways, and they are now receiving Bible 
Studies. The Lord has worked in their lives, they prayed to go 
forward to get right with God.  We pray that in time, they will 
serve the Lord. 

 

Brethren, there is much more that the Lord is doing in this place. 
We can only exalt our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ for His grace. 
Thank you, as always for your love of the work!  Continue to pray 
for us, that the Lord will add to the church those who will be 
saved. Our need is a church property; we do not know how long  
we will be renting the place where we are now. The Lord saved us. He will take 
care of his own people. Please pray with  us to be able to raise the funds that are 
needed  to buy a property.  Please pray for speedy recovery following recent 
cataract surgery.  God bless you. Flo Martin 


